History of The Bampton Beam

The Bampton Beam grew out of the Newsheet that I had produced for the Parish Council for several years. It was conceived when I met the talented and knowledgeable graphic artist wife of Brien O’Rourke. Siobhan had contacted me as she wished to become involved in Bampton but was not interested in becoming a member of a committee. I had wanted to enlarge the current Newsheet to include various local happenings but was not sure how to go about it but as a joint venture we were able to make it work. I was happy to do the editing and the typing and Siobhan would do the layout and we both gathered the news. The first issue came out in March 1986  -  Volumn 1 Number 1.
To begin with we used the computer and dot matrix printer which I had and Siobhan was able to reduce the columns on her photocopier. The headlines were done with Letraset and the few illustrations were taken from various sources belonging to the O’Rourkes. The printing was done by Parchment who already printed ‘Contact‘ and with whom I had previously done some business. Both they and Evenlode Press whom we later used for headlines and advertisements were extremely supportive and helpful over the years. The Oxfordshire Rural Community Council (ORCC) gave very good advice and also a grant to get us started and ran a number of workshops for editors of village newspapers. The advertising grew and needed someone to take charge of it so for a while Pete Jobson took on the role until other activities needed his time. Siobhan and Brien had started up the Cotton Club, a material shop in the centre of Bampton, and this was used as a very convenient post box and address.
After Siobhan O’Rourke was unable to continue giving so much of her time Les Caddy was persuaded by his wife, Theresa, to help out. He was an excellent teacher and I learnt much from him including how to set out a page and the importance of spaces. He had been a very highly skilled printer before the introduction of modern technology and was deeply suspicious of anything to do with computers. By the end of our time together he was as enthusiastic as I was! Sadly he died of cancer in May 1991 and was very much missed especially by his family and by all who knew him. Thanks to his efforts The Bampton Beam became a professional and award winning publication.
During those first years many people contributed to the paper which was published three times a year and delivered to every business and house for free by a cheerful band of volunteers – The Beam Team. The first photograph appeared in 1989. Jo Lewington started to illustrate some of the articles and her evocative drawings still appear in its pages. The Crossword became a regular feature and is now composed by Bill Govier. Income from advertisements has been vital and so were the grants given by the Parish Council and ORCC’s Initiative Fund thanks to a generous donation from Mr & Mrs J A Pye’s Charitable Settlement. It is hard to believe that The Bampton Beam which started in such a small way in 1986 has grown from 4 pages to today’s 48 pages and is read by so many in Bampton.
